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Parish Council Agenda 1st May 2025 

 

1) Opening Prayer 

2) Apologies 

3) Matters arising from the minutes of April meeting 

4) Parish updates – questions on circulated reports 

A) Fr Charles’ report 

B) School Principal’s update: Gabee Leone 

C) Pastoral Worker: Ana Saro 

D) Chairperson’s report: Pauline Erickson 

E) SJA: John Costa 

5) Other matters for discussion 

6) Next meeting: Thursday 5th June 2025 at 2.30pm. 
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St Kevin’s Parish Council Meeting    1st May 2025 

 

Minutes 

 

Meeting opened at 2.30pm, 

 

Present: Fr Charles, Margaret Turner, Adrian Teo, David Hii, Pauline Erickson, Ana 
Saro, Gabee Leone, Claudia Raiola, Peter Sheehan. 

Apologies: Fr Anton, Carmel Shiel, John Costa. 

 

Opening Prayer. Margaret Turner read some inspiring words from Pope Francis. 
Prayers were also requested for John Costa’s friend Robert. Claudia expressed hope 
that the Holy Spirit guide our Cardinals during the coming Conclave. 

 

Discussion arising from previous minutes. Nil 

Current reports. Information and discussion. 

1) Fr Charles. Holy week and Easter ceremonies were well attended. Fr Charles 
once again expressed his gratitude and appreciation to all those involved in 
every aspect of the very successful ceremonies. He has received very positive 
feedback. 

Some discussion on the role of LEL and what the parish needs going forward. 
How do we extend our ideas and efforts to attain our missionary goals? Invitation 
to PPC members to ponder on the subject. 

There is now a general Parish email list.  

2) School principal. It has been a quiet time because of the holidays. Grades 5 and 
6 had a successful trip to Canberra. Excursions are planned to suit the 
curriculum. Election on 3/5 earns the school some funds. 

3) Pastoral Worker. Ana reported that she is working (with David) on all aspects of  
safeguarding requirements.  

4) Social Justice Group. No report. John advised there was nothing to report for the 
preceding month. 

5) Chairperson’s report. Pauline together with Fr Charles, provided some 
preliminary thoughts on the combination of 8.30am and 10am Sunday Masses. 
The report points out both for and against ideas. Ana to draw up a draft survey 
for parishioners for next meeting. 
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6) Business manager: David reported that plans for the columbaria and 
modifications to the altar are progressing.  MACS is considering the future use of 
St Charles’ school building. David working with Ana on safeguarding. 

7) Fr Charles taking leave from 5/5 to 30/5/25. 

 

Next meeting 5th June 2.30pm. 

Meeting closed at 3.30pm.  
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BUSINESS MANAGER REPORT – MAY, 2025 
 

Columbarium (Wall Niche) 

I have been advised by Planning Officer Daniel Yu that a Planning Permit is required for the construction 
of the columbarium. We are currently in the process of engaging a landscaper/draftsman to handle all 
necessary works, including the preparation and submission of council permit applications. A detailed 
quotation will be obtained and reviewed prior to the commencement of any work. 

Modifications to the Sanctuary 

Sandy Law from Law Architects had been on leave for the past few weeks and returned to work on 30th 
April, 2025. She will now be reviewing all work completed to date regarding the proposed design alterations 
to the sanctuary.  

Defibrillator (AED) and First Aid/CPR Training 

A defibrillator (AED) has been purchased from St John Ambulance. A First Aid and CPR training session, 
including instruction on the use of the AED, will be held on 1st May 2025 (Thursday) from 7pm to 930pm 
at St Kevin’s Gathering Space. 

Safety Essentials Training 

We are organising a Safety Essentials Training for all volunteers and staff. Participants may choose to 
complete the training either online or in person. 

(a) Online Training 

The online training is easily accessible via the Catholic Archdiocese of Melbourne Safeguarding 
website: https://melbournecatholic.org/safeguarding 

(b) In-Person Training Sessions            

We are offering three in-person sessions to choose from: 

1. 8th May 2025 (Thursday) – St Kevin’s Gathering Space, 7pm to 830pm 

2. 15th May 2025 (Thursday) – St Gregory’s Parish Room, 7pm to 830pm 

3. 18th May 2025 (Sunday) – St Kevin’s Gathering Space, 230pm to 4pm 

We encourage all volunteers and staff to attend or complete the training as part of our commitment to 
maintaining a safe and supportive environment. 







 

 
PPC Meeting  

 01/05/25 
 

Easter 
Re-enactment 

On Tuesday the Year 1 and 2 students presented the 
“Alleluia” part of the Easter story.  It was a respectful 
roleplay and showed reverence.  It was wonderful to 
see the juniors working together and showcasing 
their artistic talents.  Well done and thank you to the 
teachers for supporting the students. 

Democracy               
Sausage and cake 
stall 

St Kevin’s Catholic Primary school will be a 
polling place for the upcoming Federal Election 
on Saturday 3rd of May. 
 
St Kevin’s will be hosting a combined Cake 
Stall and Sausage Sizzle on the day. This gives 
us a chance to raise funds from the public, 
rather than from the school community. 



Canberra 
Camp What a fun filled 3 days of learning!  We had an 

amazing time on our Year 5 and 6 Camp to Canberra. 
The students were learning on the job, with a strong 
government concept of CHANGE but also managed to 
squeeze a lot of fun into the trip.  

The Canberra camp provided the opportunity for our 
students to expand on their understandings of Civics 
and Citizenship.  Some of the experiences our 
students had included; 

1.​ Old and New Parliament House, including their 
own role play in the House of Representatives 
2.​ The National Electoral Education Centre - How 
elections are conducted and the process behind 
preferential voting 
3.​ Questacon - experiencing science in an 
interactive engaging manner 
4.​ Australian Institution of Sport (AIS) 
5.​ National Capital Exhibition Centre - The Story of 
Canberra. 
6.​ CISAC (Canberra International Sports and 
Aquatic 
7.​ Australian War  Memorial 

 


